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THE SQUIRREL 

Transition this week has been so lovely. The children have 
enjoyed meeting their new teams and the teams have 
enjoyed meeting their new children. There have been smiles 
all around. I have thoroughly enjoyed popping in to say hello 
to the new Reception children who are just gorgeous and also 
seeing all my lovely children right across the school absorbed 
in the activities and learning. I felt very proud and very lucky. I 
do hope the children came home and shared their transition 
experiences with you all. I also have to congratulate our Year 7 
children who visited their new secondary schools. I emailed 
the secondary schools to see how our children got on and the 
replies were ‘it was an absolutely fantastic day and your 
children were a credit to you. We were also so pleased that so 
many families came to the information evenings’. Year 7 you 
are going to love it!  

Mrs Sutton emailed me to say that she had a lovely day in 
school last Friday meeting some of the team and sharing her 
plans for our lovely school next year. She is looking forward 
to meeting families this evening at 6pm. This will take place in 
the Hall. I will be there to say hello and welcome Mrs Sutton 
and then Daisy and I will make our way home. There is some 
lovely news that Daisy is still going to be part of Lanesend next 
year. She will come and visit once a week to see the children 
who are of course, very important to Daisy and of course to 
Team Lanesend, Daisy is as important to them.  

I am so sorry I had to postpone the Year 6 France Meeting 
this week, but I was just awaiting some final timings and I 
wanted to see how things settled in France. I have spoken to 
the travel company and they are advising that travel to France 
is to continue and we are not visiting any of the areas that 
have been troubled. It has also settled this week and I am 
hoping this continues over the next couple of weeks before we 
go. Talking of France, the sign up form for next year for our 
current Year 5s has been sent out. Please do sign up and we 
can start to plan next year. The meeting for Year 6 is now 
Monday 10th July at 5pm in school. I will see you then.  

Tomorrow in school we have Chartwells coming in to hold a 
World Food Workshops with Years 3, 4 5 and 6. I am sure the 
children will love experiencing and learning about foods from 
around the world.  

Reception children have the School Nurses coming in to talk 
about Dental Hygiene. We have a lovely Father come in to 
talk about water safety to Year 3 and we have John 
Matthews giving a history talk to Year 4. Plus it is R.E. day in 
between! It is a popular Friday!  

On Saturday, the lovely Year 2 team are taking the children 
to the Mardi Gras in Ryde. The team will be waiting to 
welcome the children at 2.15pm at Simeon Park in Ryde and  

collection will be from the same place at around 4.30pm. 
Mardi Gras is always such a lovely day, but it is always quite 
warm too, so please, please put on plenty of sun cream, take 
plenty of water and enjoy the songs and dance of the Mardi 
Gras. I am really sorry but I am not able to be a part of it this 
year as I have a prior engagement with my Mum to go and see 
André Rieu, who she loves very much! I do hope it all goes well 
and I will look forward to seeing lots of pictures and hearing all 
about it.  

Next week in school, Year 3 families are invited in for lunch. 
Andrew Moffatt is popping into school again to talk to some 
of our children and families about ‘No Outsiders’. We have a 
new Reception intake meeting at 6pm on Tuesday 11th July 
with Mrs Sutton and the team but not myself I am afraid. We 
have Greg Bottrill visiting school on Wednesday. He has 
written a book called ‘can I go and play now?’ and he is an 
expert on early years. He is going to be working with the team 
to encourage learning through play right through the school 
and how we can create opportunities to develop this. It is a 
little like our Cardboard Challenge Days or Genius hours that 
we have done previously. He is back on Thursday to run a 
conference for other Island schools. It is always lovely to 
welcome our friends from across the Island. 

Also next week, Year 4 have planned a trip to Osborne 
House. Information on this will be with you shortly. Joyce 
from Cowes Library will be in on Friday also to launch the 
Summer Reading Challenge. This leads us into our last full 
week, but even though it is our last full week we are still 
doing great things, including an art exhibition to celebrate 
our curriculum focus, ‘The Power of Creativity’! 

Laura has also sent out the times for our Sports Days and 
events on Monday 24th and Tuesday 25th July. Please do 
check your inbox! 

I am going to sound a little bit like a broken record but please 
can you help me by parking considerately. I receive many 
emails from frustrated neighbours regarding the parking and I 
do not have a magic wand for this; only to ask yet again for 
your support in parking away from Newport Road and this end 
of Love Lane.  

A beach trip form will be with you today to complete. We are 
looking to borrow some small pop up tents. If you have any 
that you are willing to lend us I would be very grateful.  

Have a lovely weekend. Not long now.  

Caroline Sice , Headteacher 
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FOR YOU 

We love donations of glass jars to be 

brought in by Wednesday please. 

Thank you in advance.  
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Attendance Last Week: 

97.3% 

SPORTS DAYS  

EYFS/KS1 - Monday 24th July 

9am – Year 2 

10.30 am – Year 1 

1.30 pm -  Year R 

KS2 - Tuesday 25th July 

8.45am –  Year 4  

10am – Year 5 

11.15 -  Year 3 

12.45pm – Year 6 

Barnardo’s IOW Family Hubs are open over 
the summer holidays at Sandown family 
centre, The Fairway, PO36 9EQ, 01983 

408718, Ryde family centre, George street, 
PO33 2JF 01983 617617 and East Newport 
family centre, Furrlongs, PO30 2AX 01983 
529208 for families to drop in if they need 
support or to make enquiries. Families can 

also use our website and to send us a contact 
us form.  

Welcome To Isle Of Wight Family Centres : Isle Of 
Wight Family Centres or scan the QR code 

  
 
  
  

https://www.isleofwightfamilycentres.org.uk/
https://www.isleofwightfamilycentres.org.uk/


Use these prompts with your children at home to start a conversation about 

their week in school... 

Year 1— Talk to me about- transition. Ask about my new teacher. 

Words to use- transition, change, Year 2. 

Hints for the week- help me look for orange artwork for our project next 
week.  

That's the best I can do this week!  

Year 2— Talk to be about... transition and Year 3.  

 Words to use …change, new, exciting. 

Tips for the week...Remember to read little and often. 

We have been reading... The far away tree, The worst witch and 

traditional tales. 

Year 3— TALK TO ME ABOUT... Year 4 

WORDS TO USE...new, changes, transition, expectations  

TIPS FOR THE WEEK...Help me look for different types of forces for our 
Science learning next week. 

Year 4—Talk to me about: my transition to Year 5, what activities have I 
been doing and how did I find it?  

Tip of the week: in formal writing, we never use contractions so instead of 
don't we write do not.  

We have been reading our class fairy tales.  

Year 5— Talk to me about... how my transition days went. 

Words to use... love of learning, role-models. 

Tips for the week... Understand that 3% of 11-15 year olds in the UK smoke. 
Why is it some people think it is more than this? (We will be discussing 

smoking in PSHE this week). 
 

We have been reading... ‘Who Let The Gods Out’ by Maz Evans. 
Year 6— Year 6 have had a fantastic week! 

Ask me about going to secondary school.  
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